Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 19th October 2009 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Malcolm Kennerley, Susan Young, David Clark,  Chris Gardner ,Terry Scott, , Elizabeth Kirk, Peter Briggs. Andrew Househan, John Bannister, Andrew Martin, Martin Quarton, Ian Hopper, Eve Parker, 

Apologies for Absence: Roger Codling Arthur Williams, Richard Mallender, 

City Council Cycle Map Revision. Owing to confusion over dates, Keith Morgan and Steve Brewer will talk about this next month.

Wilford Suspension Bridge. More damage to the bridge has been discovered raising repair costs to £1.9M and delaying completion until the end of January 2010.

Cycle Development Group. The Respect campaign is to be broadened to respect for all road users and not just cyclists and needs to be promoted in other cities. British Waterways would like cyclists to join in the opening of a new cycle link between Victoria Embankment and the other side of Trent Bridge. (This part of the Big Track network). The issue of cycling on pavements (Beeston Road) was also discussed.

Sustrans. The Sustrans Higher Education Project consists of a team of five (including three Bile-It officers) led by Joanna Ward who it is hoped will talk about their work in the February meeting next year.

Parking at the CoOp. There has been a break through on cycle parking outside the West Bridgford store. Look out for improved facilities in the near future.

Pedal it Pink. Dave Clark and Liz Kirk are doing a stall at this event on October 25th.

CANN. Richard Mallender represented Pedals at a recent CANN  event.

Station Redevelopment. Cycle parking in the Port Cochere will be closed within the next 6 to 12 months. Pedals needs to press for suitable provision in the meantime. 

Autumn Newsletter. This has been delayed due to poor quality, but it can be downloaded in pdf form from the website.

Pedals Website.  Much use is being made of this and it is very important that it kept up to date with fresh photos and material. Can members feed back any out of date material? 

Cycling in the Meadows. Graham Landsell has been involved in helping with cycle training and encouraging cycling generally in the Meadows.

National Cycle Conference. The second half of the meeting was allocated to discussing this in detail. So far 46 registrations have been made and all the speakers are confirmed. The latest version of the program has been circulated. 

The Friday night social at the Lincolnshire Poacher is going ahead. Let Susan Young know by email if you want food. Otherwise just turn up for a drink from 6.30pm onwards.

Two rides are on offer on Sunday morning, both leaving from in front of the Council Houses at 10am.

Displays: Arthur is getting lots of interest from non commercial organisations but not from commercial ones (who might pay). Andrew Martin will check with Arthur that the Sustrans display will go ahead. Dave and Liz will do a Pedals display and try to get a supply of cycle maps.

Volunteers are required for the following: to set up tables and displays, note taking, time keeping, offers of accommodation (to Susan Young via email), to manage bicycle storage, to put up signs including a Pedals banner outside the conference venue. Lots of helpers are required at the venue at 8 am. 

Peter O and Dave Clark will take care of photography. John Bannister and Hugh will answer questions from journalists

Post Conference meal: Susan Young will email around details of this. Possible venues are: The Crocus in Lenton, or The Last Post in Beeston.

